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Meeting Etiquette
(source www.robertsrules.org)

1. Silence means consent!

2. Obtain the floor (the right to speak) by being the first to stand when the person speaking has finished; state Mr./Madam Chairman. Raising your hand means nothing, and standing while another has the floor is out of order! Must be recognized by the Chair before speaking! 

3. Debate can not begin until the Chair has stated the motion or resolution and asked "are you ready for the question?" If no one rises, the chair calls for the vote! 

4. Before the motion is stated by the Chair (the question) members may suggest modification of the motion; the mover can modify as he pleases, or even withdraw the motion without consent of the seconder; if mover modifies, the seconder can withdraw the second. 

5. The "immediately pending question" is the last question stated by the Chair! Motion/Resolution - Amendment - Motion to Postpone 

6. The member moving the "immediately pending question" is entitled to preference to the floor! 

7. No member can speak twice to the same issue until everyone else wishing to speak has spoken to it once! 

8. All remarks must be directed to the Chair. Remarks must be courteous in language and deportment - avoid all personalities, never allude to others by name or to motives! 

9. The agenda and all committee reports are merely recommendations! When presented to the assembly and the question is stated, debate begins and changes occur! 
Meeting Etiquette
Source 10th Edition Robert’s Rules of Order Newly Revised

CONFINING REMARKS TO THE MERITS OF THE PENDING QUESTION

   During debate, a member’s remarks must be germane to the motion pending, that is must have bearing on whether the pending motion should be adopted.

REFRAIN FROM ATTACKING A MEMBER’S MOTIVES 

  When a question is pending, a member can condemn the nature or likely consequences of the proposed measure in strong terms, but must avoid personalities, and under no circumstances attack or question the motives of another member.

ADDRESSING ALL REMARKS THROUGH THE PRESIDING OFFICER

  Members of an assembly cannot address one another directly, but must address all remarks through the presiding officer.  If, while a member is speaking in debate, another member wishes to address a question to the speaking member – which the speaking member can permit or not as the speaking member chooses – the member bringing the question should address the question to the chair using a Point of Information motion.
AVOIDING USE OF MEMBER’S NAMES

  As much as possible, the use of names of members should be avoided in debate.  It is better to describe a member in some other way, as by saying “the member who spoke last” or “the senator from the School of Business”.   There is, however, no need to refer to oneself in debate in the third person as by the use of such expression as “this member”.  A member’s debate is expected and intended to be partial, and the first person is quite acceptable.
REFRAINING FROM SPEAKING ADVERSELY ON PRIOR ACTION NOT PENDING

  In debate, a member cannot reflect adversely on any prior act of the society that is not then pending, unless a motion to reconsider, rescind, or amend it is pending, or unless the member intends to conclude his remarks by making or giving notice of one of these motions.

REFRAINING FROM SPEAKING AGAINST ONE’S OWN MOTION

  In debate, the maker of a motion, while able to vote against it, is not allowed to speak against his/her own motion.  The member need not speak at all, but if the member elects to speak is obliged to take a favorable position.  If the member changes his/her mind while the motion is pending, the member can, in effect, advise the assembly of this by asking permission to withdraw the motion.
READING FROM REPORTS, QUOTATIONS, ETC, ONLY WITHOUT OBJECTION OR WITH PERMISSION   If any member objects, a member has no right to read from – or to have the secretary read from – any paper or book as part of a speech, without permission of the assembly.  Members are usually permitted to read short, pertinent, printed extracts in debate, however, so long as they do not abuse the privilege.

BEING SEATED DURING AN INTERRUPTION BY THE CHAIR

  If at any time the presiding officer rises to make a ruling, give information, or otherwise speak within his/her privilege, any member who is speaking should be seated until the presiding officer has finished.  At that time, the member can resume his/her speech, unless he/she is denied the right as a disciplinary measure.
REFRAINING FROM DISTURBING THE ASSEMBLY

  During debate, during remarks made by the presiding officer to the assembly, and during voting, no member should be permitted to disturb the assembly by whispering, walking across the floor, or in any other way.  The key words here are disturb the assembly.  This rule does not mean, therefore, that members can never whisper, or walk from one place to another in the hall during the deliberation of the assembly.  At large meetings it would be impossible to enforce such a rule.  However, the presiding office should watch that such activity does not disturb the meeting or hamper the transaction of business.

